
1 

FEBRUARY 

February Newsletter: A Month of Love  

February is a month of many celebrations. We celebrate the black history month; an at-

tempt to remember all the great heroes of the African descent. We celebrate valentinesõ 

love, with stores in full display of teddy bears and roses. We celebrate lent, the Christian 

journey to the cross with Jesus. And although lent does not have fixed days every year, it 

usually falls into the month of February. As such, trying to write a reflection this month 

makes me wonder what area I might need to emphasize. Maybe I do not need to choose 

one or the other. Maybe all these celebrations synchronize together into one theme. 

The three celebrations are about love, love of the other, love of neighbor/friend, 

and love of all people. The Bible reminds us that God is love. It is not that God has love, 

but that He is love itself. In fact, God has been laboring to remind humanity that He loves 

them, and desires for them to love each other in return. Lent is the season when we remem-

ber how Jesus overcomes every obstacle in his pursuit of those he loves. Jesus is going to 

do what all of us are exhorted to do in Philippians 2:5-8  

 

òThink of yourselves the way Christ Jesus thought of himself. He had equal status with 

God but didnõt think so much of himself that he had to cling to the advantages of that sta-

tus no matter what. Not at all. When the time came, he set aside the privileges of deity and 

took on the status of a slave, became human! Having become human, he stayed human. It 

was an incredibly humbling process. He didnõt claim special privileges. Instead, he lived a 

selfless, obedient life and then died a selfless, obedient deathñand the worst kind of death 

at thatñ 

a crucifixion.ó 

And so, in this month, whether you celebrate the Black History Month, honoring our 

brothers and sisters who even though they had been enslaved, overcame all odds and did 

great things in our country. Or you are celebrating the month of love as displayed by St. 

Valentine, believed to have been a Roman saint who was martyred for defending persecut-

ed Christians. Or you are celebrating lent, the absolute sacrificial love of Christ that will 

have him crucified by Roman authorities as he pursues his goal to save humanity from their 

sin and lead them to their ultimate love, the trinitarian God. Whatever angle you look at 

this from, February is ultimately about loving each other, valuing others above ourselves, 

and loving God with our whole hearts. Have a loving month.         ~Pastor Susan 

    Office Hours 
  Tuesday-Friday 
9:00 a.m.ð3:00 pm 

754-4247 
 

 Staff    

Rev. Dr. Susan Murithi 
 

Church Secretary 
  Carrie Hancock  

 
Custodian 

Integrated Life Choices 

Call Office 
 

 
Committee 

Chairpersons: 
 

Admin Council 
Mikaleh Esquitin 

 
 

Board of Trustees 
Janet Thomsen 
Darwin Lee 

 
Finance 
Dave Snow 

 
 

 Staff/Parish Relations 
Bob Rasmussen 

 
 

Worship 
Darla Voigt 

 
 

 Mission-Outreach 
Mary Ann Rickertsen 

 
 

UMM 
Dave Snow 
Tom Knutson 

 
UMW  

Charlene Craig 
Carol Phillips 

 
 

Education 
Nancy Harrington 

 
 

Auditor 
Larry Hurlburt  

  

   2021 

 stpaulneunitedmethodistchurch.com          

       United Methodist Church Newsletter 



2 

We are starting a new prayer request list. If 
you would like your name add-
ed to this list, please let the 
church office know. 

Thank you 
 

Note:  We can only publish prayer 
concerns with the permission of the 
people involved. Also, the Pastor  
often does not find out about hospitalizations.  
HIPPA regulations do not allow the hospital to 
call  unless they are requested to do so. Please 
give us a call (Church 754-4247) if  you or someone 
you know is in the hospital or desires a call.  Thank 
you for your help. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

      *Fellowship and Come and Go  
Coffee time have been suspended until 

further notice.  
 

Sunday 

Worship time 10:00 a.m. 

Fellowship 9:30 and 11:00 a.m.* 

 

Adult Bible Study  

Sunday morning 9:00 am  

 

Childrenôs Education  

Sunday School 11:00 am. 

*New time ïafter Worship  

 

Youth Group 

Wednesday evenings 6:15 pm 

during school year 

 

Thursday 

Come ón Go Coffee 10:00-11:00* 

¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭ 

aL{{Lhb {¢!¢9a9b¢   

ôMaking and Nurturing Disciplesõ 
 

Prayer Group 

! ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎΣ ŦǊƻƳ 

ммŀƳ-мнǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ 

  tŀǎǘƻǊ {ǳǎŀƴ ǎǘǊƻƴƎƭȅ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ 

ǝƳŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǿƛǘƘπ

ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΣ ƻǳǊ 

ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΣ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  !ƴȅπ

ƻƴŜ ƛǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇΗ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΗ 

Zoom Lent Bible Study 

 
There will be a Zoom Lent Bible Study begin-
ning on February 23rd at 6:30 pm. If inter-
ested in joining, please let the office or  
Pastor Susan know and materials can be  

ordered for you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ash Wednesday is on  
February 17th. There will be 
a service at 6:30 pm.  

Anyone is  
welcome! 
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St Paul UMC 
Administrative Council Minutes 

January 27th, 2021  
 

In attendance: Pastor Susan Murithi, Mikaleh Esquitin, Carrie Hancock, Janet Thomsen, Darwin Lee, 
Bob Rasmussen, Tom Powell, Mary Ann Rickertsen, Darla Voigt, Dave and Nancy Harrington, and 
Dave Snow.  
 
Mikaleh began the meeting at 7:40 pm and Pastor Susan said  a prayer. Mikaleh entertained a motion to 
accept the December 2020 minutes. Dave Harrington made a motion, and Dave Snow seconded. Mo-
tion passed. 
 
Discussion on future of parsonage: Mikaleh read through some of the December minutes in regards to 
the parsonage. The group reviewed some of what was already discussed in the previous meeting to clar-
ify some issues, including what would be required to make an existing house ADA compliant if the 
church was to buy one to renovate for a new parsonage.  The group thought the best way to go forward 
from here was to fix some of the more needed things in the current parsonage and wait to build new or 
find an existing house and renovate.  Pastor Susan wanted to formulate a more long-term decision for 
the parsonage. She stressed the different ways that District Supervisor Lance Clay said the plan for the 
parsonage could go. This includes buying an existing house and remodel, build on our church lot to 
make it cheaper, or find a lot to build a new house.  Susan said that she found out that if the money re-
quired for buying or building a parsonage exceeds 20% of our annual giving average from the last 3 
years, we would need to have a church conference. This would mean the DS Lance would have to come 
and have a conference at our church with all available members as this would be such a money commit-
ment. It was decided to deal with the immediate needs at the parsonage at this time. Darwin Lee said he 
will plan on putting in the new master shower. This will definitely help with the cost.  
Nancy brought forth a motion to fix the most immediate needs of the current parsonage. This includes 
putting in egress window(s) in the basement, the master bathroom shower, and to put in sprinklers and a 
new lawn.  Dave Snow seconded. All in attendance were in agreement. The Trustees will work on get-
ting a list of needed items along with bids/costs. After this is done, the council can look again at every-
thing involved and decide in what way to go forward for a more long-term goal.  
Finance:  Treasurerôs Report: The Treasurerôs report was given by Dave Snow: Operating Checking 
account $20,288, Trustees Maintenance Acct. $2,912, Resources Available $69,458, Giving $9,928, 
Total Income $15,478 Total Expenditures $13,622, Current Month Gain/(Loss) $1,856 and the Year-to-
Date Gain/(Loss) is $20,017. Tom spoke up and mentioned that the church is applying for a second 
Payroll Protection Plan from the government. Mikaleh entertained a motion to go along with applying 
for this PPP loan. Mary Ann made a motion, Janet seconded. Motion passed. Pastor Susan mentioned 
that the Deininger family gave some more memorial money recently also. Carrie reported that Francine 
stopped by and dropped off the End of Giving statements. There are between 70-75 givers from 2020 
and should be mailed out soon.  
SPPRC: Bob reported that the custodians have been doing well. He is planning on doing a review with 
them soon. 
Trustees:  Janet had nothing new to report, as most was discussed when we spoke about the parsonage. 
Carrie wanted to thank Darwin for fixing a bathroom sink off the kitchen and the outside lights. It was 
very much appreciated! 
Memorial: No report 

 
Contõd onto next pageé... 
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é..Contõd from previous page 
 
Education:  Nancy went through a yearly report/plan for 2021. This involves K-4 Sunday School, 5th-

12th grade Youth Group, presenting 3rd grade bibles, Christmas program, Chamber Easter egg hunt, 

End of the Year Celebration, Bible School (which is now sending the kids to camp), Baptisms, Bless-

ing of the Bikes, and having a Promotional Sunday (This is for 5th-6th graders moving from Sunday 
School onto Youth Group). She mentioned that people are needed on Wednesday evenings to help 

with the Youth Group as there is quite a group now.  

Mission/Outreach: Mary Ann went through the ideas they came up for their committee for the new 

year. These ideas involved doing another Neighborhood Mic Night, helping with Blessing of the 

Bikes and Christmas Cheer, Supporting the orphanage in Africa, getting new updated church pam-
phlets made, Boo Bash, and Milk Money. 

Worship:  Darla discussed her plan for this year. She is a new chairperson of this committee, so she is 

putting together a binder with all things Worship in it. Not only will this help her as she works this 

committee, but in the future, it will help keep track of things. She is still in the process of putting eve-
rything together. In this binder is a collection of the different aspects for Worship, including Com-

munion, Baptisms, changing banners in the sanctuary, anything during the Worship service. Nancy 

asked where the video/livestreaming people fall. Pastor said yes, they are a part of Worship. Pastor 

said she has 5 Youths signed up to help with the Audio/Visual and Livestreaming. This will be a paid 
position. 

Office: Carrie reported that she received a new church insurance binder for 2021 from Christensenôs 

Insurance. The yearly premium went up $87 for the year, and the church properties assessed 35,000 

more this year. 

New Business: Pastor mentioned that she would like to know what the plan was for service when 
there was inclement weather. The church can post on FB for cancellations, but it was also decided to 

have a calling tree to make members aware of a cancellation. Pastor Susan wanted to have someone 

else to contact to help her determine when to cancel.  Dave Harrington and Bob Rasmussen, along 

with Pastor will decide if church needs to be cancelled. 
Pastor mentioned that the District and the Conference have some events/training coming up that any 

lay member can join.  These will be placed on the bulletin board if interested. 

She also mentioned that the church is starting a Lent Bible Study starting on February 23rd in the even-

ing. This will be done by Zoom. 
Dave Snow made a motion to adjourn, Janet seconded.  The meeting adjourned at 9:20pm. 

Recording Secretary, Carrie Hancock  
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  December Offering Totals              
        Dec 6th:                         $2,404 

    
           Dec 13th:               $1,827 

    
           Dec. 20th:                       $3,136 

    
          Christmas Eve:                $477 

     
           Dec. 27th:                       $2,257 

  

December Attendance  
      

      Dec. 6th:       50 In-person 
       153 views/FB 
         
        Dec. 13th:            47 In-person 
       133 views/FB 
         
        Dec. 20th:            64 In-person 
       183 views/FB 
         
        Christmas Eve:       72 In-person 
        109 views/FB 

        Dec. 27th:        43 In-person 
                                          148 views/FB 
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